
 

Masses  
Saturday 4:00PM Vigil 
Sunday 8:00 & 10:30AM, 5:00PM 
Monday-Friday 6:45AM 
Holydays 6:30AM, 12:10PM 

Confessions  
Monday-Friday 7:15-7:30AM 
Thursday 6:00-7:00PM 
Saturday 3:00-3:45PM 

Perpetual Help Novena  
Tuesday after 6:45AM Mass 

Holy Hour   
Thursday  6:00-7:00PM 

July 16, 2023   Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

200 West Harrison Street, Belleville, IL 62220  
www.cathedralbelle.org    receptionist@cathedralbelle.org    (618) 234-1166 

Notre Dame Academy (618) 233-6414    Green Mount Catholic Cemetery (618) 234-4858 

Most Reverend Michael G. McGovern, D.D., Bishop of  Belleville 

 

15th SUNDAY 

IN ORDINARY TIME  

 

 

 

 

“The seed Sown on rich soil is the 

one who hears the word and under-

stands it, who indeed bears fruit 

and yields a hundred or sixty or 

thirtyfold.” 

-Matthew 13:23  

 

 

 

© LPI  Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©  2001, 1998, 1970 CCD  
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From Fr. Godfrey  

 

- HOSPITALITY. Last weekend, we had a good 
turnout for the Saturday morning workshop on 
hospitality, using the book Radical Hospitality. 
While there were talks, there was also invaluable 
table conversation (and good food, too!), along 
with a wonderful mix of age groups represented. 
HOSPITALITY is the first pillar of 

stewardship. While Coffee & Doughnuts is a great outward sign of 
hospitality, I also reminded everyone that we are hard-wired to be 
hospitable, since the first seven days of creation are all marked with 
hospitality: the sea welcoming the land, the vegetation welcoming the 
animals, and all of it welcoming the first human beings. Hospitality is 
only possible when our FEARS DISSIPATE. While “stranger-
danger” is an appropriate lesson for little children, adults gripped with 
fear will never be welcoming to the other. Hospitality doesn’t just 
mean space in my house or at my table either, but also space in my 
thoughts, my prayers, and in my willingness to love. The real challenge 
of hospitality in a parish revolves around helping others feel welcome, 
at ease, and in their rightful place (even if they’re in “my pew”). 
Welcoming others isn’t always easy for everyone, but it’s our task as 
true Christian disciples. We are also called to welcome Christ. 
Welcoming Him involves welcoming the least of His brothers and 
sisters. Welcoming Him means attending to the proclamation of His 
Word, and helping others hear and understand the readings. 
Welcoming Christ is also important hospitality. And fundamentally, we 
are welcoming of others and of Christ because Christ first welcomes 
us, in baptism, in Holy Communion, in the sacrament of Penance. 
There is a whole lot of welcoming that needs to be going on. It’s every 
disciple’s role to be part of the “hospitality committee.” Let’s 
welcome one another, welcome Christ, as we have been welcomed. By 
the way, more Radical Hospitality books have been ordered and will be 
in the ramp entrance soon. 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: Parish Stewardship Retreat – 
Becoming Grateful Stewards, 7:00-8:00PM, Part One on Thursday, 
August 10, Part Two on Thursday, August 17. Open to all 
parishioners. In the undercroft. 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday-Thursday 9:00AM-4:00PM 
Friday  9:00 AM-12:00PM 
 
 

Parish Staff 
Parish (618) 234-1166 
Cemetery (618) 234-4858 
Notre Dame Academy (618) 233-6414 
 

Rector     
   Very Rev. Godfrey Mullen, OSB 
     frgodfrey@cathedralbelle.org 
Deacons     
   Deacon David Fields 
     fieldsdavid@charter.net 
   Deacon Doug Lugge 
     jdlugge@gmail.com 
   Deacon Wayne Weiler 
     wlweiler@gmail.com 
Director of Religious Education  
   Sister Theresa Markus, SSND 
     tmarkus@ssndcp.org 
Organist/Choirmaster   
   Mr. Richard Thompson 
     rthompjd@gmail.com 
Business Manager  ______    
   Mrs. Josie Weiler 
    businessmanager@cathedralbelle.org 
Facilities Manager_____________ 
Mr. Daryl Barton  
     maintenance@cathedralbelle.org 
Office Manager    
   Mrs. Sue Pederson 
     receptionist@cathedralbelle.org 
Assistant Office Manager   
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
Parish Trustees    
   Mr. John Schaberg 
     johnischaberg@gmail.com 
   Dr. Thomas Feder 
     tomfeder1247@gmail.com 
Notre Dame Academy Principal  
   Mrs. Linda Hobbs 
     linda.hobbs@notredamebelleville.org 
Green Mount Catholic Cemetery  
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
   Mrs. Diane Walsh 
     cemetery200@gmail.com 

Sexual Abuse Hotline 
   (800) 640-3044 

PRAYING FOR SEMINARIANS 
Please pray for our Diocesan Seminarians and for the monks of Saint Meinrad in 
formation. Each week, I’ll list one of them in the bulletin here, with an address, so 
that if you’re inclined, you might drop them a note of support. At the very least, 
maybe one Hail Mary for each one each week would be helpful. For this week… 
 

BROTHER GREGORY MORRIS, OSB 
Saint Meinrad Archabbey  

101 Hill Dr.  
St. Meinrad, IN 47577 
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Prelude: 

“Andante Sostenuto,” Charles Marie Widor (1844-1937) 

“Beautiful Savior,” Dale Wood (1934-2003)  
 

Entrance:  

#614 “For the Beauty of the Earth ” 

 
Psalm:  

“I Thirst for You” 

(see right) 

 
Offertory:  

#406 “Open My Eyes”  

 

10:30 Choir:  

“Blessed Jesus, At Thy Word,” 

 J.S. Bach (1685-1750) 
 

Communion:  

#308 “Here at This Table” 

10:30 Choir: “I Sat Down,” Edward Bairstow (1874-1946)  
 

Recessional:  

#382 “Take the Word of God With You”  

 

Postlude: 

“Con Moto Maestoso,” in A Major, Felix Mendelssohn (1809-1847) 
 
 

 

Music for  

July 16th 

Fifteenth Sunday  

in Ordinary Time 

Published with Permission of OneLicense.net #A-400250 

4:00 PM, 8:00 AM, & 10:30 AM Mass 
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      WORSHIP Our Cathedral worship - especially the holy Mass - is directed to the 
Father, through the Son, in the unity of the Holy Spirit. 

Mass Intentions 

Liturgical Ministries 

July 22nd & 23rd 

  
4:00 PM 
July 22 

8:00 AM 
July 23 

10:30 AM 
July 23 

5:00 PM 
July 23 

EMHC D Schaefer S Cutler A Beatty P Storment 

 G Schwartz P Schilling 
Cynthia 

Brennemann 
M Storment 

 B Barbieri J Jacquot M Konradt J McQuillan 

 Sr Tess    

 
S  

McCormack 
   

Lector C Becker S Cerny M Garcia S Szewczyk 

Offertory 
B & S  

McCormack 
The Goeb 

Family 
A Augustine 
S Daubach 

M Voudrie  
J McQuillan 

 
Saturday, July 15: St. Bonaventure  
 
     4:00 pm Anthony & Jeanette Dalechek  
  Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
   
Sunday, July 16: 15th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
             
     8:00 am Alfred & Mary Schilling 
 
   10:30 am Adeline Bann 
 
     5:00 pm Michele Oglevie 
 
Monday, July 17: Weekday in Ordinary Time 
      
     6:45 am Leonard Buescher 
 
Tuesday, July 18: St. Camillus de Lellis   
 
     6:45 am Roy Kloess 
   
Wednesday, July 19: Weekday in Ordinary Time 
 
     6:45 am Stephen Schranz 
      
Thursday, July 20: St. Apollinaris 
 
     6:45 am Clara K. Siekman 
 
Friday, July 21: St. Laurence of Brindisi  
 
     6:45 am Debra Foley 
   
Saturday, July 22: St. Mary Magdalen  
 
     4:00 pm Virginia Mackin 
  Agnes Forys 
   
Sunday, July 23: 16th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
             
     8:00 am Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
 
   10:30 am Oliver Wehmeyer 
 
     5:00 pm Teresa Matyas 

 

Join our Parish Family!  
Register online at: 

 

https://cathedralbelle.org/join-the-parish/ 

 Sunday, August 6th  
after 10:30 Mass  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome Reception for  
Fr. Nick Fleming  

 

in the Cathedral Undercroft  
Parishioners are encouraged to attend. 

Refreshments will be served.  
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Your Gifts to God And Parish 
 

July 8/9: $13,160.30 
 

   BUDGETED ACTUAL  
  July 1/2  $14,420  $16,397.56 
  July 8/9  $14,420  $13,160.30 
  July 15/16  $14,420     
  July 22/23  $14,420 
  July 29/30  $14,420   
 

TOTAL     $72,100 $29,557.86 
 
 

Notre Dame Academy (NDA) 
at Cathedral Campus 
 

Summer has begun, but we are still hard at work 
preparing for the 2023-2024 school year. There  
is still room available in most classes.  Please give 
us a call at 618-233-6414 if you would like to  
schedule a tour. We offer classes starting at  
3-years-old through 8th grade. The Preschool and 
Pre-K tuition is less than the cost of daycare and 
your child will learn and grow with a set  
curriculum and interaction with other students.   
 

Check us out on our Facebook: Notre Dame Academy  
and our website: www.notredamebelleville.org  
 

Linda Hobbs  
Principal 
 
 

Parishes’ School of Religion (PSR) 
at St. Augustine Campus 
 

This weekend, we celebrate the 14th Sunday in      
Ordinary time. Summer is moving along. We continue 
to accept registrations for the 2023-2024 PSR. We do 
offer a Kindergarten program. If you are interested in 
registering your child, contact Sister Tess at 
618-550-9903 or tmarkus@ssndcp.org. We would be 
excited to have your child with us during the year.  
Our program is for students in Kindergarten- Grade 8. 

Children are prepared for First Reconciliation and First  
Communion in second grade and Confirmation preparation is 
in 8th grade. Your child needs to have been in first grade or 
7th grade before they can receive these sacraments. 
 

Sister Theresa Markus, S.S.N.D. 
Coordinator of the Parishes' School of Religion 

FAITH FORMATION 
For believers, faith formation is life-long - children, teens, young 
adults, singles, married, families, seniors - everyone at Cathedral. 

        OUTREACH Cathedral parishioners are called to look beyond our own needs–  
to our neighborhoods, our city, our diocese– and to all the worlds. 

Your Sunday Contributions 
 

Your contributions may be made by any of the following: 
 

• Drop off your envelope during Mass or in the mail slot    
at the front door of the Rectory. 

 

• Mail your contribution to:  Cathedral of St. Peter,          
200 W. Harrison St., Belleville, IL  62220 

 

• Give online:  To set up an online account, go to         
https://www.osvhub.com/cathedralbelle/funds              
register and set up your preferences.  This is a secure site 
used by thousands of parishes throughout the USA. 

 

• Send a “check” directly from your bank or credit   
union.  Contact your bank, either by phone or online,     
for your contribution to be sent via check to:                 
Cathedral of St. Peter, 200 W. Harrison St.               
Belleville, IL 62220. 

 

Questions?  
Call 618.234.1166 

Did you know YOUR GIFT to The 2023 Catholic 
Service and Ministry Appeal can be made online? 

Visit your Belleville Diocese’s website at 
www.diobelle.org and click on “Giving”. It’s that 

simple! Every donation – large or small – is needed 
to continue our diocesan ministry to those in need. 

We are counting on YOU.  
Please visit www.diobelle.org today! 

Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal 
 

“The one who does justice will live in the presence of the 
Lord” - Psalm 15 

Employment Opportunity 

The Diocese of Belleville is seeking a full-time          
Associate Director of Education. The Associate  

Director of Education  supports the Office of  
Education in ensuring that Catholic schools are  
academically sound and able to carry out their  

mission by promoting a strong  Catholic education 
identity. For more information on this and other  
positions within the diocese please visit: https://

www.diobelle.org/temporal-affairs/human-
resources/employment-opportunities 

To apply, send cover letter with résumé to Human     
Resources, Diocese of Belleville, 222 S. 3rd St.,     

Belleville, IL. 62220 or  
humanresources@diobelle.org.  

http://www.notredamebelleville.org/
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DONUT  

MINISTRY  

           

This Sunday, July 16th 
 

after the 8:00 & 10:30 AM Masses 
in the Cathedral Undercroft  

 

     Donuts, coffee, and juice  
              will be provided 
     by Knights of Columbus 

 

We’ll see you after Mass! 

Notre Dame Academy     
 

Queen of Hearts Raffle 
Copper Fire | 200 E Main St.  

Tickets $1.00 for purchase at Copper Fire 

Drawings will be held each Wednesday  

until the Queen of Hearts is drawn  

Resources  for You  
 

-The Bishop’s Library: located in the far right of 
the North entrance. Catholic books & films are 
available to borrow, just return them when finished.   
-Flag Repository: Need to retire your American 
Flags? This repository box is just outside the  
Bishop’s Library in the North Nave. 
-Restrooms: a single handicap restroom is  located 
just inside the ramp entrance, additional restrooms 
are downstairs through the right door, near the  
entrance to the Marian chapel.  

Cathedral  
5th Annual  

Food Truck Fest  
 

Saturday, Sept. 30th  
4-9 pm  

 

Mass at 4:00 pm 
200 W. Harrison St.  

 

Great food  

AND a Classic Car Show!  
 

No coolers or pets please 

For more information call 

618.234.1166. 
 

SATURDAY  
September 30th  

OUR VIBRANT BULLETIN DELIVERED  
STRAIGHT TO YOUR INBOX 

Subscribe to parishesonline.com  

to get a link to our bulletin delivered straight to your inbox!  

Visit www.parishesonline.com and search for our parish  

to get started today.  

It’s fast, easy and free! 

 
 
 
In the midst of our many summer activities, our thoughts may not be fully focused 
on those seeking a closer relationship with Christ and His Church.  But our work 
of encountering those who may be interested in coming to the   Catholic Church is 
an ongoing venture. It is not too early, and always the right time, to engage with 
those who have questions about the church.  
We invite those seekers to an information discussion regarding the journey of faith 
to the Church as follows: 

Thursday, September 14 at 7:00 PM and Thursday, September 21 at 7:00 PM, in the Undercroft.  
Formation sessions will begin on Thursday September 28, 2023, at 7:00 PM, in the Undercroft  

We invite parishioners to take part in these gatherings. In this way we share the joy we find in our friendship with Christ.  

http://www.parishesonline.com/
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Green Mount  
Catholic Cemetery 

 

679 S. Green Mount Road, Belleville, IL 
 

A Ministry of the Cathedral of St. Peter 
 

Pre-planning is strongly encouraged.  
Contact the cemetery staff at (618) 234-4858. 

 

Pre-Planning documents  
may be found online at: 

https://cathedralbelle.org/funerals/ 

Academy of Notre Dame 1924-1972  
Alumni Mass  

 

Saturday, August 5th  at 4:30 pm  
St. Augustine of Canterbury -  1910 West Belle St  

 

May we worship Our Lord and offer thanks for  
a beautiful learning opportunity and for  

the School Sisters of Notre Dame who taught us.  
 

Pews will be reserved at this Mass for the alumni. 
 

If interested in attending contact Rita Uhl via email at 
ritakayuhl@gmail.com Please include your first, maiden, 

& last name, & year of graduation.  

 
 
 
 
 

A new "stay & play" guardian and toddler playgroup will be 
held in the Cathedral Undercroft from 9:30am-10:30am on 

the last Thursday of every month beginning July 27th.   
This will be an hour of free play with age appropriate toys, 

books, and games set out and ready for the kids.  
This is a great opportunity for stay at home parents,  

grandparents or babysitters to get out  
and socialize with their little one!  
Ages: 12 months - 4 years of age 

Contact Natalie Pavlak for more info at (618)806 4157 or 
natalieannplatz@gmail.com  

Vocations 
“The countless gravestones at Normandy American Cemetery in 

France stirred my heart. These brave soldiers who sacrificed 
their lives challenged me: Would I be willing to lay down my 

life, as these men did, for the Lord and his people? Long before 
this pivotal moment, the seeds of my vocation had been planted 

by family role models. My grandfather served his family and 
parish  sacrificially for many years after his WWII duty.      

Likewise, my father coached me in self-discipline, and my dear 
mother raised me to serve others. It was at college that the Lord 

Jesus truly captured my heart. After graduation, I served as a 
missionary and met the Brotherhood of Hope. I admired the 

brothers and their work evangelizing students at secular       
universities, but I resisted the idea of celibacy and did not have 

the courage to explore a vocation with them until after my    
experience at Normandy Beach. My years with the Brothers of 
Hope have strengthened my conviction that Jesus Christ alone 

can satisfy our deepest desires.” 
 

Brother Brandt Haglund; Brotherhood of Hope,  
Tallahassee, FL.; Columbia Magazine May 2022 

Dear Cathedral Parishioners, 
 

The Knights of Columbus, Cathedral of St. Peter Council, would like to offer our sincere thank 
you for your very generous participation in our recent Mother's Day Roses and Baby Bottle      
collections for our local  Pregnancy Care Center (PCC). Your generosity is allowing our K of C 
Council to write a check to the PCC for just over $3,000! These funds go directly to supporting 
pregnant moms and families who are in difficult financial circumstances. The PCC provides a critical service to 
these moms and families who are targeted by the abortion industry to end the life of those children growing in their 
mother's wombs. It never ends with the birth of these children as the PCC continues to support these families all the 
way to age 5 for the children! The PCC is not a "pro-birther" organization, but a pro-family organization.  
 

Please also consider coming to the Open House for the new location of the PCC at 311 W. Lincoln Ave, Suite 301, 
directly across Lincoln Ave. from the old St. Elizabeth's hospital (come in the north door from the parking 
lot).  Thanks to the generosity of St. Elizabeth's Hospital, they have provided this new, much larger facility that will 
allow the PCC to resume the offering of maternity clothing for new mom's along with their current offerings of  
baby cloths, diapers, wipes, formula, car seats, strollers, blankets, and so much more! 
 

Doors open at 9:00 AM when Bishop McGovern will bless and dedicate the new facility.   
Come celebrate this important opening! 


